WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL
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	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
Also in attendance A Giles, B Serjent, P Willis and T Van Der Merwe  

	42.08/19 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Amos and Collins.
43.08/19 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllr Jones, South Gloucestershire Council  Planning Committee 
44.08/19 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 1 July Approved. 
45.08/19 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 1 and 15 July Noted.
46.08/19 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 15 July – Noted
47.08/19 Parking Issues at St Elizabeth’s Hall
Pam Willis and Theresa Van Der Merwe attended in respect of St Elizabeth’s Hall to raise their concerns regarding the parking situation at the Hall which can be very difficult. There is poor visibility due to overgrown brambles and cars being parked inconsiderately. This affects residents and users of the Hall. They suggested they would like to have some white lines on the corners at the end of Hambrook Lane to try to deter the most dangerous parking. Cllrs. Jones and Labuschagne in their capacity as South Gloucestershire Council Councillors agreed they would raise these issues with South Glos.
48.08/19 Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts and quarterly accounts until 30 June 2019
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. 
Matters Arising
Concern has been raised regarding the South Gloucestershire Council consultation for the proposed pedestrian routes to the new Frenchay School as it is thought insufficient options have been given. The survey has given 3 options although there are 6 in total. Frenchay members would like the survey to be reviewed so it is a true representation of the routes available. This is to be investigated with South Gloucestershire Council.   
There has been a lot of correspondence between Frenchay members and Redrow regarding whether the play area should be fully enclosed. Redrow will also be providing signage for the area which is in the process of being approved. According to legislation, there should be disabled access to the play area and also access for emergency vehicles. Although South Gloucestershire Council has signed off the play area, they have not considered the surrounding area, and Redrow need to complete the access path as stated in the agreement. Members are asking for the 106 agreement to be reviewed in order to ensure all actions are completed.       

Due to the content agreed in the Design and Access Statement in 2014 regarding the buildings to face onto Lime Tree Avenue, it is not now possible to call the plan in. Following discussions between Frenchay members and South Gloucestershire Council the Clerk will contact South Glos to put the Council’s views forward. 

Concerns have been raised by a resident as to whether enough supervision is being done regarding the tree root area in this vicinity and the South Gloucestershire Council tree officer is to be contacted regarding this.    
The Angling Club has asked if it would be possible to have some permanent signs at the Duck Pond to advise that anglers need to have a licence to fish. They feel although notices are displayed in the notice board these are not generally seen by the public. 
Members agreed to have one permanent sign on the wall along Hicks Common Road and to encourage the Angling Club to try and make their signs in the notice boards more visible and eye catching.
Further to previous discussions regarding the rewilding of some areas in the Parish, a resident has enquired if it would be possible to allow wild flowers to be cultivated on the piece of land on the Bristol Road by the Post Office sorting office in Winterbourne. This area is problematic as cars often park there and ruin the grass which causes our contractor great difficulty with grass cutting. Although the Parish Council cut this area it is owned by South Gloucestershire Council therefore we will contact them to ask if they would have any objections to this. If they are in agreement, the Parish Council would then need to consult with all the residents affected to see if they would have any objection. 
The Regulatory Assessment for updating the byelaws has been added to the website, Facebook page and notice boards. Comments can be made until 30 August. After that date they will be sent to the Secretary of State.

The Parish Council would like to thank Alan Giles for litter picking at the Recreation Field while our litter picker was absent from work. The Parish Council are very grateful to him and his help is much appreciated. 
There has been an incident at the Greenfield centre where some young people have managed to acquire keys to the park gate and then tried to enter the building, triggering the alarm. This was captured on CCTV and our local beat Officer is now investigating. 
49.08/19 – The following grant was approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:

Winterbourne Sports Association - £2787.08
50.08/19 – Internal Audit report 2018/19
Following discussions in the F&GP meeting of 15 July the following points were identified from the Internal Auditor’s report. 
· It was advised the budget should be set in more detail, i.e itemise categories such as Asset Management. It was agreed this can be done going forward.

· To give another councillor access to online banking. Currently one councillor and the Clerk have this. It was agreed Cllr. Kembrey would also have access and the necessary forms have been completed to be forwarded to Nat West. It has been suggested the Parish Council could investigate having a debit or credit card which would allow online purchases to be made more easily. This will be discussed at the next F&GP meeting.
· The Council are holding a large amount of reserves, which are not all earmarked. It was confirmed there are a lot of potential costs in the coming year for which the reserves will be needed. An Instant Saver account with Nationwide is going to be opened which currently gives an interest rate of 0.65%. This is in addition to the other bonds we already hold with Hodge Bank and Cambridge Building Society.
· Quarterly finance statements are not signed by the Chairman. This has been updated from this quarter and the statement duly signed at this meeting.

· There is no Health and Safety Schedule although appropriate actions and risk assessments are carried out. A document has now been drawn up to outline our Health and Safety policy. 
51.08/19 – Works to the Duck Pond

Three estimates have now been received for the potential work that needs to be done in the pond. It was agreed that the first step is to have a survey carried out of the pond bed which will confirm if a temporary dam can be used and to get silt samples taken at the same time. Clerk will contact the contractor to arrange.
52.08/2019 – Correspondence
· To confirm the name of the land at Frenchay the Parish Council will be taking ownership of.  All members agreed the land will be known as Frenchay Parkland, Frenchay Nature Reserve and Frenchay Allotments. 
· Headway has asked for permission to hold their next Family Fun Day on Saturday 27th June 2020 on the former hospital site. This was agreed, however there was a disappointing amount of litter left from this year’s Fun Day which wasn’t cleared up on the same day. The Parish Council will request Headway have an adequate management plan to ensure this is done effectively in the future. Alternatively, it was suggested the Parish Council could request a deposit subject to the litter being cleared on time. It was also noted there will not be as much parking next year due to the work to Lime Tree Avenue so they may want to use parking facilities at the Dings.    
53.08/19 – Items from the Public
Brian Serjent thanked the Parish Council for all the work they do. He was concerned regarding potential development on Down Road but this is being dealt with by Planning Enforcement. There is still considerable fly tipping on Mill Road although South Gloucestershire Council do clear it immediately they are advised. Used nappies are now being dumped regularly in Church Road which Brian has been picking up.
Alan Giles commented that while the silt is being investigated at the pond, it would be sensible to try and gauge how much silt is accumulating and where is it coming from.

54.08/19 – Items from Members
Cllr. Hemmings commented he had seen an article in the Downend Voice which advised following a fire at a play area in Emerson’s Green, South Gloucestershire Council had funded the repairs from a previous underspend. This would suggest there is money available for particular projects.  

Cllr. Climmer advised the poor visibility at Damson’s Bridge is becoming urgent. South Gloucestershire Council has been contacted but they are to be reminded.
Cllr. Brain raised concerns over the recent vandalism at the recreation Ground. It was agreed to investigate potential CCTV installation. Clerk will contact the contractor who installed the system at the Greenfield Centre. As the Parish Council own the pavilions, they are our responsibility.

There has been a continued increase in fly tipping in Frenchay, particularly by Frenchay Bridge. It was agreed to buy another trail camera to be used in conjunction with the one we already have.
Cllr. Whatley advised there has been a lot of frustration for Frenchay Museum trying to get a pre application. Cllr. Jones said he could possibly assist with this. 

Cllr. Goodman advised the Winterbourne Down Society is getting closer to closing down. However, they are trying to combine with the recently formed Environmental Group to carry out tasks such as litter picking and speed watch.

Cllr. Jones advised there is an ongoing problem with people putting dog waste which should going into their own bins, into public bins and South Gloucestershire Council are monitoring this.  

There is also a possible change to be made to the Community Engagement boundaries, with LEOHS being brought back into Winterbourne from Stoke Gifford.

Cllr. Newport enquired as to whether the Parish Council had received any further correspondence regarding the rebuild of Elm Park School but we have not. 
Meeting concluded 8.56pm.
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